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	ADA MICHIGAN
Meeting Minutes

October 23, 2012


Present: Vickey Argo, Dick Baker, Salli Christenson, Paul Ecklund, Carolyn Grawi, Curt Hansen, Kathleen Johnston-Calati, Debbie Wilson (by phone), Dan Cooper, Peter Berg (by phone)
Absent: Monica Del Castillo, Amy Maes, Lucia Rios, Linda Williams
Guests: Jodi Kreschmer and Matthew Ragon, Ann Arbor Center for Independent Living interns
Welcome and Introduction

Debbie Wilson introduced herself as the newest member of the committee.  She is assistant central region manager at the Bureau of Services for Blind Persons (formerly Michigan Commission for the Blind) office in Flint.  Debbie is taking the place of Shawnese Laury-Johnson.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the August 28, 2012, meeting were approved.

Regional Report
Peter Berg from the Great Lakes ADA Center gave the report:
The October ADA Audio Conference session featured Craig White, Ph.D., CPA, professor and chair of the Accounting Department at the University of Mexico.   He addressed the application of the federal tax incentives that support the ADA.  You can find the archive of this session by visiting www.ada-audio.org. 

The November ADA Audio Conference Session will be held on November 13th.   (Note: This is the 2nd versus 3rd Tuesday in November due to the Thanksgiving holiday.)  The topic will be an ADA Case Law Update and delivered by Barry Taylor and Alan Goldstein from Equip for Equality, Illinois’ Protection and Advocacy Center.  You may register for this session at www.ada-audio.org website.
The Dept. of Justice issued a Q&A on AIDS and the ADA that can be found on their website at www.ada.gov/aids/ada_q&a_aids.htm.
The Pacific ADA Center, in collaboration with the Great Lakes ADA Center and the ADA National Network, is hosting a series of webinars on Emergency Management and Preparedness.  The first session was held on August 22nd and focused on the obligations of federal government.  The second session was the 1st in a series of programs that are focused on the obligations of state and local government and was held September 13, 2012.  The 2nd in the series is scheduled for October 25.  More information on this series can be found online at www.adaconferences.org/Emerency.  This series will be adding sessions throughout the next fiscal year.

The first of a series of self-paced webinars for AIA credit/certificate of attendance will be available soon in the AccessibilityOnline webinar series.  These sessions can be viewed along with a pre and post test for credit.   The purpose of this new offering is to address the needs of individuals who were unable to attend the live sessions and want the information but also need the credit for their licensure, etc.   The first in the series covers the 2010 ADA Standards.

The November 1 AccessibilityOnline webinar series session will be “Accessible Historic Buildings and Facilities.”  This session will be presented by Jim Pecht of the U.S. Access Board.   More information regarding this session can be found on-line at www.accessibilityonline.org.
The next Accessible Technology Webinar Series session will be “Mobile Accessibility - The Status of Accessibility in Mobile Devices” on December 11.   Registration for this event is available at  
www.ada-audio.org/Webinar/AccessibleTechnology/.
The ADA Case Law Database has been updated to include new Title I, II and III cases.  We have also added an ADA Case Law Digest which highlights recent cases.    If you are not familiar with this searchable resource of major ADA litigation, please check it out.  Go to www.adacaselaw.org to sign up for a free account.  

The Center is hosting a meeting of the Steering Committee chairpersons, fiscal agents and other interested persons in November.  The meeting will begin at 12:00 PM on the 15th and end at 1:00 PM on the 16th.  The purpose of the meeting is to review the Center’s activities and progress on goals and objectives, discuss how we can strengthen the Steering Committee relationship and begin planning for the 25th anniversary of the ADA.  In addition, they will be introducing the ADA Trainer Network which the Center is hoping to launch as part of a national initiative to create greater capacity for training across the country.   Information regarding the meeting was recently sent to the fiscal agent.

Dan Cooper said Vickey Argo will be attending the Regional Meeting in Chicago.  He is also hoping to go but may not be able to due to a medical situation in his family.  If he can not attend, Curt Hansen will take his place.

In response to an inquiry from Curt, Peter said the Punch-in website that is designed to help college students with disabilities be successful with their employment endeavors is ready.  Dan provided brochures to the committee.
Announcements
Salli Christenson said the Arc Michigan received a five-year grant for public policy leadership regarding people with developmental disabilities.
Paul Ecklund stated that after the steering committee meeting he would be attending a meeting at the Capitol regarding funding for Michigan Rehabilitation Services and Centers for Independent Living in Michigan and Senate Bill 564 on Freedom to Work.   SB 564 continues the effort to make if possible for people on Social Security to return to work without losing their Medicare or Medicaid.
Paul is currently doing the ADA coordinators training.  Carolyn Grawi added that she has completed the training.
Carolyn questioned who the ADA coordinators are in Michigan.  The committee discussed the benefit of having a list of coordinators.

Carolyn said the Ann Arbor CIL is having its Annual Gala Benefit on November 2 in Ann Arbor.  She passed out flyers for the event.
Carolyn spoke about the two interns in attendance, Jodi Kreschmer and Matthew Ragon, graduate students in social work who are doing a variety of activities at the Ann Arbor CIL.
Dan displayed the new ADA Quiz Book he received from the Great Lakes ADA Center.  Some members were interested in getting one as well, so Dan will get more information about them.

Dan gave out flash drives that were left over from the ADA Conference held last year to any committee members who wanted them.

Budget

Dan provided the budget numbers through August.  He said there will be about $6,700 in funds that were unspent in 2011-12, mainly due to the delay in funding with the start of the new grant cycle.  Robin Jones has approved carrying these funds over into 2012-13.  The funds will be used for expenditures such as new brochures, travel and state activities.
Dan also provided the budget breakdown for the new fiscal year.  It did not include the funds being carried over from 2011-12.
Projects for 2012-13
Three proposals were received by the first deadline.  No additional proposals were submitted by the extended deadline.  Dan said there is about $6,500 available for projects when carryover funds from last fiscal year are included.
These proposals were submitted:

1. Disability Network Southwest Michigan requested $2,500 to create a one-stop, web-based resource regarding emergency preparedness for people with disabilities.
2. UCP of Metropolitan Detroit requested $3,000 to provide a workshop to educate employers on the employment provisions of the ADA, as well as a workshop to educate educators and parents on how the ADA applies to schools.
3. The Disability Network in Flint requested funds for their 23rd Anniversary of the ADA Celebration.

The committee decided on the following steps: provide $2,500 to Disability Network Southwest Michigan; look into whether the second UCP of Metropolitan Detroit is appropriate for what we need to emphasize in the current year; and not provide any funding to the Disability Network in Flint as it does not meet the current objectives.  (A much smaller amount may be provided later to the Disability Network as it can be justified as outreach since the committee provides an information table at the event.)
Carolyn stated that the Ann Arbor CIL is not interested in re-submitting its proposal regarding workshops on the 2010 ADA standards
Old and New Business

Members recommended putting up successful projects on the website, so they can be used as a template in the future.
Members agreed to three potential new names for the committee. The names were Michigan ADA Coalition, Michigan ADA Connection and ADA Michigan.  It was agreed that the members would vote via email.

Dan provided a draft of the new brochure that incorporated changes made by Curt after the previous meeting.  Since there was insufficient time to discuss changes, Dan will send the draft out to the committee, and members can offer possible changes to the brochure.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on the regularly scheduled day of January 22, 2013, at 11:00 AM at the MPAS office in Lansing.
